
MASSES FOR THE WEEK              June 6 - 12 
Mon.  7:55 am  National Catholic Society of Foresters 
Tue. 7:55 am  Gloria Wangler + 
 2:15 pm  (At Aberdeen Heath & Rehab) 
Wed. 7:55 am  Russ & Marilyn Stone 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Rick Schafer + 
Fri.       7:55 am  Frank Schuck + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Elsie Herman + 
 7:00 pm  Denise Gossmann + 
Sun. 8:30 am  All members of the Parish 
            10:30 am  Toby Moran + 
  
 Lectors                               June 11 - 12 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Terry Moffenbier 
 7:00 pm  Kenny Awe 
Sun. 8:30 am  Marie Schumacher 
             10:30 am  Bernie Moran 
 Mass Servers                                     June 11 - 12 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Austin & Emily Kokales, Lauren Dosch 
 7:00 pm  Matthew Sperry 
Sun. 8:30 am                Reede Family 
             10:30 am  Sam Mehlhaff, Jenna & Carson Helms 
 Music Ministry                              June 11 - 12 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Tim Zebroski 
 7:00 pm  Ellie Litzen/Fionna Rigg 
Sun.   8:30 am  Titus Family 
             10:30 am    Julia Friedrichsen 
 Extraordinary Ministers                     June 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am Linda DeWalt          Terry Dosch     Angie Hanson 
Michael Duch          Linda Lipp       Ryan Hanson 
Rosemary Duch           Marlene Loebs     Lynn Hodny 
Donna Mehlhaff          Mary Schwab      Paddy Mehlhaff 
Dylan Sommers          Pam Smid         Mike Russell 
Morgan Stadler          Lindsey Swenson      Brenda Williams 
Mark Stone           Jim Uhrich      
Sat. 7:00 pm    
JoAnn Kokales    
LeRoy Lewis   
Gary/Marita Marx   

This Week at St. Mary’s 
 Pre-marriage class will be held next Sunday, June 12 at 
1:30 pm in the parish hall. 
 Visit us at:  stmarysabr.tumblr.com 

 Tenth Sunday 
of  

Ordinary Time 
 

June 5, 2016 

HELP!!!   We are in need of someone to take over 
and be in charge of the kitchen duties for the bazaar.  
Lisa Carlsen has stepped down but will gladly help 
someone get started.  Please call the parish office if 
you would like to help, 229-4422. 
 Roncalli Nearly New  We are open on Tue., Wed., 
Thurs. & Sat. from 12-4 pm.  We appreciate your dona-
tions & your business. 
 The 20th Annual “Bishop’s Charity Fishing Tourna-
ments” are scheduled for Monday, June 6th at Big Stone 
City Lakeside Park, Big Stone Lake and Monday,  June 
13th, at West Whitlock Resort on Lake Oahe near Get-
tysburg.   Even if you are not a fisherman, you can sup-
port the events by joining us following the fishing tour-
naments for Mass celebrated by Bishop Swain (at 
3:30pm) followed by an outdoor social and prime rib 
dinner.  For more info call 605-988-3765. 
 If you have a family member that cannot get to Mass 
and would like to receive Communion, call Judy at the 
parish office @ 229-4422. 

Parish Prayer Group  -  If anyone has 
a prayer request for their family, rela-
tives, friend or themselves, please call 
Nancy Tiffany, 229-4642, and she will 
place your intentions on their prayer list. 

Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration is available 24/7 at 
Avera St. Luke's Hospital.  Open hours are:  Sun. 2 am,    
3 am & 11 am, Mon. 3 am & 10 am, Fri. 6 pm & 7 pm and      
Sat. 9 am.  Call Theresa at 226-0838 or Mary at             
225-6001. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS… 
The Saint Mary Bazaar is scheduled for 
September 10-11, 2016. 



Church Support:  May 28-29, 2016 
 
Envelopes: $ 7,944.00  CFSA 
Loose:  $ 1,190.00  Pledged: $ 106,136.00 
Children’s: $ 66.00  Paid:  $ 99,043.50 
(sigh)    Goal:  $ 87,000.00 

 It has long been a Catholic tradition to have   
votive candles available in our churches. 
 
The nature of votive candles is that they burn for 
someone, that they 
are offered to some-
one. Thus, here at 
Saint Mary, we 
have candles burn-
ing before the     
images of the Holy 
Mother of God and 
Saint Joseph.  
 
When we request their prayers and blessing, we 
have the option of leaving them the offering of a 
candle. In our church, the blue candles are for 
the Mother of God, the amber candles for St.       
Joseph.  At the same time, any color candle may 
be lit as an offering to Our Lord in the Blessed 
Sacrament. 
 
In addition, we now have two candle options, 
the large 6-day candles we are used to, and now 
a bank of 6-hour candles.  
 
It is always so touching to come into the church 
and to see these candles burning brightly,      
expressing such love and devotion. Thank you 
for sharing your light and love! 

Excellence is  
our average 

Trains, 
geeze...what 
can you do? 

 Just a Thought... 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Roncalli Primary School is now accepting registrations for the 
SonShine Patch Preschool and Kindergarten for the 2016-17 
school year.  Registration forms are available online at           
aberdeenroncalli.org or at the school.  If you have any questions 
or would like to set up a tour please call 225-3460. 
 If you are having a summer picnic, party or any other event 
please save your aluminum cans for the Roncalli Booster Club – 
“Can-Do” Program.  Cans can be dropped off at the “Can-Do” 
trailer located near the NW corner of the RHS gym. If you 
would like to use one of the “Can-Do” Canisters for a party, 
please contact Connie Hilzendeger at 380-1046. The RHS 
Boosters thank you for your support! 
 TRUTHS about the Scrip Gift Card Program: 
$6,000 represents the face value amount of gift cards that were 
sold since last Monday.  That amount can easily go up if YOU 
purchase even one gift card a week.   
By purchasing gift cards through the Roncalli Scrip Gift Card 
program, you are helping support the schools without spending 
any extra money. You can get the gift cards as you leave 
Mass each weekend or at the Roncalli Central Office.   
You can even CALL YOUR ORDER IN.  By calling first,we 
can have your order ready after Mass or at the Central Office. 
Call 226-2100. 

Fr. Michael’s Musings 

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 

 June 7-10 - Summer Bible School   **(Replaces Totus Tuus)** 
Grades K-5 from 1-4 pm 
Grades 6-8 from 6:30-8:30 pm     
Registration forms were sent.  If you did not 

receive one, there are forms at the entrances of the church. Re-
member to bring a white t-shirt for a craft project on the first day.  
There will be a short program on Friday at 4:00 for the families. 

For Your Information:  Fr. Michael Griffin will be gone 
from the parish, June 11—June 30th for National Guard annual 
training.  
Please keep him in your prayers. 

Please hold in your thoughts and prayers the     
couples who are preparing for the Sacrament of 
Marriage this year. May the Lord bless their love. 


